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SUBJECT

Independent citizen volunteers providing input to the Council regarding the benefits of the Electric Trolleybuses in advance of Metro completing its vehicle replacement study.

BACKGROUND

The King County trolley fleet is reaching the end of its useful life and is scheduled for retirement in 2014.  Questions regarding replacing the vehicles and overall technology have been raised in the community, in the Transit Division, and with the Council.  These questions received heightened attention following the 2009 Transit Performance Audit that cited savings potential for use of diesel technologies, but recommended that transit should consider "all relevant factors" in its decision process.

In August 2010, the Executive transmitted 2010-RPT1072 in response Proviso P4 in Ordinance 16717, Section 131.  This report contained the scope, schedule and work program for a trolleybus system evaluation study.  The Council's Environment and Transportation Committee heard a briefing on this report in September 2010, and the Executive began the study and outreach.

During the early King County outreach regarding this study, a group of interested citizens came together to independently learn about, and study, the County's upcoming vehicle choices.  These citizens believe their significant technical backgrounds in varied engineering sciences and finance helped them view the issues from broad and informed perspectives.  Following their own research path, these citizens found benefits of the electric trolleybuses and requested an opportunity to present key findings for consideration as the County begins to wrap-up its official study as defined in 2010-RPT1072.

The Executive is anticipating preliminary results of the trolleybus system evaluation study to be available by mid-April 2011

ATTACHMENT
1. Findings presentation of the volunteer citizen group
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